
                                       George Floyd, Black Lives Matter and Promoting Equality for All               
 
Following the tragic passing of George Floyd and the actions that have been driven by this e.g. Black Lives Matter 
protests it is essential that students and staff have an opportunity to reflect on these events, what impact they are 
having and what further actions the college can take to support and promote equality for all. At St Michael’s we 
stand against systemic racism, discrimination and hate as we know that we serve a God of love, mercy and justice.  
 
Students and staff have been invited to take part in a survey to give their feedback, express their personal thoughts 
and have their ideas heard. All students have also been given an opportunity to take part in a more creative 
reflection activity in conjunction with Black Lives Matter #Education Speaks Out activities taking place in schools 
across the country. In addition, students in Year 10 and above were invited to participate in a recent online Black 
Lives Matter Youth Voice event organised by The Southwark Local Authority Young Advisors.  We ask parents to 
encourage their children to take part in the survey and to complete one of the #education speaks out tasks. 
Feedback from the survey will be used to inform the next steps we will take as a community to promote equality for 
all and students will have opportunities for further learning and discussion about antiracism, justice and peace, Black 
Lives Matters, unconscious bias etc, in CPHSE, RE, History and Geography lessons, assemblies and in many other 
areas of the college curriculum in the autumn term and throughout the year. 
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